
From: susan york
To: Gallina, Charlene
Subject: To city planners
Date: Tuesday, January 14, 2020 1:32:13 PM

To city planners

I would like to address issues of noise pollution and other logistical difficulties of using Ponti
rd , from 6am to 6pm daily for the Scarlett winery . Visitors to the winery are a concern for
obvious reasons ( parking , shuttle buses etc ) but they are the least of the disruption. The main
culprits are the staff, the machinery , cooling equipment and the constant back and forth of
delivery vehicles, whether fed exp, ups , tanks, grapes
Glass bottles and corks , barrels supplies , bottling lines . These often arrive in large trucks and
they make a lot of noise . Also , Ponti is not capable of handling that much traffic . And it is a
logistical nightmare for these large trucks to turn off of skellenger on to Ponti especially if
someone is leaving their home on Ponti heading in the direction of skellenger
In addition as some of you may know skellenger starts backing up at about 4pm as workers
leave the valley which exacerbates the problem .
My understanding is that the county may not widen the road without the neighbors permission.
And It appears that the applicant would like to use Ponti rd as their own personal driveway .
It is difficult to understand exactly how the commission came to the conclusion that noise
would not be a factor for this project .
Thank you for your attention to this matter
Susan and Tucker York

Sent from my iPhone
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